DRAFT
MINUTES
Town of Blowing Rock
Board of Commissioners
Special Meeting — August 6, 2013

The Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners held a special meeting on
Tuesday, August 6, 2013 beginning at 4:00 p.m. The meeting took place at Town Hall
located at 1036 Main Street, Blowing Rock. Present were Mayor J.B. Lawrence,
Commissioners Albert Yount, Dan Phillips, Tommy Klutz, Doug Matheson and Jim
Steele. Others in attendance were Interim Town Manager Bob Shepherd and Town
Clerk Sharon Greene.

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Lawrence called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Commissioner Steele made a motion to move into Closed Session pursuant to N.C.
General Statutes 143-318.11(6), seconded by Commissioner Yount. Unanimously
approved.

At 5:00 p.m., Council reentered their special meeting.

Council then briefly discussed landslides that had occurred recently due to the heavy
amount of rainfall on Wonderland Trail and Laurel Park Road. Mr. Shepherd advised
that Town Engineer Doug Chapman would have a representative from Geo Technical
Engineers to look at these areas to assess what needed repair.

Council also discussed grant funding for the proposed Appalachian Healthcare Acute
Care Facility utility lines to be constructed on Hwy 321 North. Mayor Lawrence stated
that he had spoken with a representative of the Governor’s office regarding this matter.

ADJOURNED
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

MAYOR ATTEST
J.B. Lawrence Sharon Greene, Town Clerk
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